Town of Moorcroft Minutes of Workshop Monday, October 22, 2018 3:00 pm

Town Council Present: Councilmen Dick Claar, Owen Mathews, Public Works Cory Allison, Clerk/Treasurer Cheryl Schneider, HDR Engineer Heath Turbiville, and Attorney Jim Peck

Attorney Peck stated he read the proposal and his recommendation at this time is to get an outside consultant that has expertise in landfill. He stated he and Craig McComie had visited on the phone and that Mr. McComie also agrees and has some serious concerns with the proposal. One of the concerns would be is \$15 per ton enough to cover cost. Mr. Peck discussed some retired engineers that the Town could possible contact to be a consultant for the Town.

Discussion was had on the current rate of garbage being taken in and the life of the landfill at that rate. Heath stated that at the current rate of garbage being taken in with only Town residents that it could possibly be 7-10 years but that would change if it is open to all of Crook County.

Discussion was had on whether to lease the Town's equipment should they go with TDS. Cory stated the Town would offer TDS to lease the Town's equipment at the landfill.

Attorney Peck will contact TDS's attorney and visit with him about the discussion from today's meeting as well as liability issues and keep the council updated.

Meeting ended at 4:25 p.m.

Cheryl Schnhider, Clerk/Treasurer